
 

 

 

 

CITY OF NIAGARA FALLS 
 
 

  

  
 
TO:  City Council 

 
FROM:  Chairman 
  Traffic Advisory Commission 

 
DATE:  May 18, 2021 
 

SUBJECT: INFORMATIONAL ITEM: 
 

At the Traffic Advisory Commission meeting held on May 17, 2021, the 
Commission:  
 

 
 

DENIED: 
 
 

1) Request submitted by Maureen Trimmer, on behalf of her mother, Elaine 
Connor, 3623 Chapin Avenue to INSTALL A 5’ HANDICAPPED ACCESS SPACE 
IN FRONT OF 3623 CHAPIN AVENUE.  The request was denied since the criteria 

for the handicapped access space was not met.  The residence has a wide driveway 
to provide access, and therefore the Commission denied this request.   

 
 
 

2) Request submitted by Paula Manganero, on behalf of her husband Anthony 
Manganero, 523 - 76th Street to INSTALL A 5’ HANDICAPPED ACCESS SPACE 
IN FRONT OF 523 – 76TH STREET.  The request was denied since the criteria for 

the handicapped access space was not met.  The residence has a wide driveway to 
provide access, and therefore the Commission denied this request.   
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3) Request submitted by Judy Deull, 812 Cayuga Drive to INSTALL ALL WAY 
STOP SIGNS AT THE INTERSECTION OF CAYUGA DRIVE AND SOUTH 

MILITARY ROAD.  The intersection was studied with the following results:  
Accidents (right angle and turning collision): 2016/0, 2017/0, 2018/0, 2019/0, 
2020/1, 2021/0 to present. Traffic Volume (average of the 8 highest hours per 

day): Cayuga Drive = 769 vehicles, South Military Road = 201 vehicles. This 
intersection falls short of the MUTCD Minimum Warrants (for 2 of the 3 following 
criteria) for the placement of “ALL WAY” stop signs (5+ right angle and turning 

collision accidents per 12 month period and 500 total vehicles per hour for the 
highest 8 hours per day with a close to even (60/40 or better) split between main 

road and side road), and therefore the Commission denied this request.   
 
 

 
 

 
 
       ___________________________________ 

       Stephen Urbaniak, Chairman 
       Traffic Advisory Commission 
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cc:    City Administrator 
        Director of Public Works 
        Traffic Planner 

 


